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Rule Change Intent

Proposing to change the rule that safety stirrups must have closed branches.  A small opening on a safety stirrup's branch is part of many models' safety 
features. Safety is of paramount importance in the equestrian sport and design will support this.   Safety stirrups are often designed with a flexible side or a 
side that can open up to prevent a foot from getting stuck during a fall. In no way does the small opening interfere with, or impact riding performance in one 
way or another. Using safety equipment should not eliminate you from competition. FEI changed its rule on this matter in 2019, and most European countries 
have followed suit, allowing the use of stirrups with a small opening in the branch in competition. I think the USDF should allow this going forward as well to 
keep up with safety standards around the globe. 

We have come a long way in the equestrian sport when it comes to safety, so why not allow safer options inside the competition ring as well? Safety is of 
paramount importance and high priority in Equestrian Sport nowadays; design will support this and I do not think using safety equipment should possibly 
eliminate you from competition.

 Today, we have stirrups with safety features designed for both riders and horses and, unfortunately, the design of these means that most have an opening on 
their outside branch for the functionality of the safety component.  As a rider myself and as a mother, I do not want myself or my children riding with non-
safety stirrups. One of the most dangerous accidents in this sport happens when somebody gets caught and dragged/kicked. We have come a long way in 
the equestrian sport when it comes to safety, so why not allow it for competition as well? Safety is of paramount importance and high priority in Equestrian 
Sport nowadays; design will support this and I do not think using safety equipment should possibly eliminate you from competition. FEI changed their rules on 
this in Moscow 2019, and a lot of other countries have followed suit. Below is an excerpt from the FEI ruling:

“Proposal from HQ for the following reason:

Safety stirrups often have a flexible branch that is open at the top so is not closed. This rule was not intended to exclude those from use in FEI Dressage 
competitions.

This quote below is the final wording change for The FEI rule change that then took place in Moscow 2019:

“Stirrups and Safety Stirrups must have closed branches, and no attachments. The foot must not be fully or partially enclosed and must in no way be attached 
to the stirrups (for example with magnets). Safety stirrups may have an opening on the outside branch.”

I ride in safety stirrups every day and feel safe and supported. As competition season is now starting, I will have to change my stirrups for the sake of my 6 
minutes in the ring, and I do not understand why. I want to be able to use the equipment I feel is the safest and best choice for myself to avoid a serious 
accident when I show. I would love for there to be a review of this rule in the wake of the new exciting development we are seeing in safety equipment in the 
horse world.
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